
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Notice of Hearing 
 

May 1, 2024 
 
Karalyn O’Brien 
Director of Licensing, Massachusetts Gaming Commission 
(VIA EMAIL: karalynn.obrien@massgaming.gov) 
 
Northscott Grounsell, General Manager, Plainridge Park Casino 
Lisa McKenney, Compliance Manager, Plainridge Park Casino 
(VIA EMAIL: north.grounsell@pennentertainment.com; Lisa.McKenney@pennentertainment.com)   
 
RE:   Renewal of Gaming Beverage License for Plainridge Park Casino 
 
The Massachusetts Gaming Commission (hereinafter, “Commission”) will convene an 
adjudicatory proceeding pursuant to 205 CMR 136.03(4) relative to the gaming beverage 
license renewal for Plainridge Park Casino. The hearing will take place on Tuesday, June 
4, 2024, at 1 p.m. EST and will be conducted via remote collaboration technology. A link 
to the meeting will be provided to you in advance of the hearing. The hearing will be 
conducted in accordance with 205 CMR 101.01(2)(j), G.L. c. 30A, §§10 and 11, and 801 
CMR 1.02: Informal/Fair Hearing Rules (unless a written request for use of the Formal 
Rules is submitted in advance).  
  
All parties should be prepared to address the matters discussed in the Gaming Beverage 
License Renewal Form, submitted pursuant to 205 CMR 136.04 at the hearing. Specifically, 
the focus of the Commission’s review will be determining whether the application meets all 
the requirements of 205 CMR 136.00, and G.L. c. 23K, § 26 – or whether it would in some 
way compromise the integrity of gaming and/or public health, welfare, or safety.  
 
The Licensing Division and representatives from Plainridge Park Casino shall ensure that 
individuals knowledgeable in the matters addressed in the Gaming Beverage License 
Renewal Form be present on the date and at the time of the hearing and be prepared to address 
and respond to any matters raised in relation to the application.  
 
Any party may be represented by an attorney and may present written and oral testimony as 
well as any other evidence relevant to this matter. Further, a party may present any witness 
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with relevant information. Each party will be afforded the opportunity to cross examine any 
witness presented by the other party. All documentary evidence anticipated to be introduced 
at the hearing, along with a list of all witnesses that may be called to testify at the hearing 
(beyond those individuals identified above), shall be submitted to the Commission by 5 p.m. 
on Thursday, May 30, 2024. For ease of reference at the hearing, the Commission will pre-
mark all exhibits for identification in advance of the hearing and circulate them, or a list 
thereof, to the parties. 
 
   
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 


